WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 28th March 7.15 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove

PUBLIC FORUM: Neil Strom, Greg Shanaghan, refer to General Business
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, G. Smith
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: I. McCabe
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published approve
Moved: A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None

Chairperson notified public of an extraordinary meeting – minutes read as follows,
WAIPU COVE RESERVE BOARD

Minutes Extraordinary Meeting 1.30 pm 13th March 2011

900 Cove Road, Waipu

PRESENT L Judd, (Chair), A McCulloch (Secretary), M Scott (Camp Liaison), G Smith (Community Liaison), R King (Surf Club Liaison)
Board move into committee to discuss correspondence re employment issue. 

A. McCulloch/ M.Scott Carried
Board came out of committee at 2.15pm….

Resolution that the Chairperson take advice from Peter Magee re further action.

L. Judd/R. King Carried
Discussed need for progress on drainage at Northern end of camp – R.King to approach R.Scotland for information.

R.King presented interim  report on Laura Shaft’s (NRC) site visit re possible test planting programme.

Meeting closed 2.25pm

MATTERS ARISING: R. King spoke to Mr. Scotland who believes it will be a simple matter to progress.
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards
01 March
Pullman


Policy review – see below
03 March
R. Bathurst


Site 43 – grey water approval sent
08 March
S. Currie


Welcome as a new member of EMA

11 March 
EMA



Monthly bulletin

14 March
A. McCulloch


Dune remediation – South end; exposed concrete struts
16 March 
EMA



Welcome package

16 March
EMA



Invoice

17 March
J. Draper


WCRB financial report
18 March
EMA



Employee Bulletin

21 March
G. Shanaghan


Casual camp site allocation – general business
Policy review – Discussion included  Whether a partner in a formalized relationship can be added to  the agreement. After discussion agreed to hold off and await feed back at next meeting before deciding as not an urgent matter.
Outwards
03 March
Camp



Site 43 – grey water approval forwarded

04 March 
N. Strom


Budget queries answered
08 March 
N. Strom


Further request for information
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: A McCulloch/ G. Smith – Carried
REPORTS:
· Financial (attached) – Chairperson requested more specific information on return on cabins and investments. John Draper to review accounts and present them.

Moved: Report be accepted 

 L Judd/ A. McCulloch - Carried

· Management report (attached) – The break down for occupancy needs to be more detailed month by month, this year/ last year, also forecasting for year to help with budgeting. Letter for dispensation from DOC to use as staff accommodation, A. McCulloch will draft.  

Urgency to be given to replace the plants and or plant new ones on area denuded around staff 
accommodation.


Moved: Report be accepted 

 A. McCulloch/ R. King - Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – nothing to report.
GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Camp site fees, Neil Strom’s presentation – (full transcript attached), Abridged; the Board was presented with a comprehensive analysis of the camping revenue that flows from the camping activities, and a blueprint for the income mix for future years. Recommended it be equitable across the board, and that the November rates be thrown out  and start again with real, quantified data. The rates used were incorrect and it needs to be fair and equitable for everyone. There were no questions from the Board.
Chairperson agreed to review fees and charges and that information compiled by N. Strom and G. Shanaghan was more extensive than the information given originally on which to base the budget. M. Scott suggested redoing the whole thing. Chairperson had recalculated and changed scenarios for casual campsites and ASH as a discussion point. The difficulties were pointed out when comparing with  private or lease camps. Also there  were ASH in other camps that did not have year round access with no dispensation from removing awnings and caravans after 75 days, or proximity to beach. 
There was alot of discussion, and R. Gunson (Manager) was asked for his opinion. It was agreed that prices be rounded for ease.  And cabin site fees were also reviewed.
Moved the ASH fee increase be reduced to $3200 



M. Scott/ R. King

For: G. Smith, R. King, M. Scott, L. Judd Against: A. McCulloch
Moved casual site fees become $40 peak $38 shoulder $34 winter

R. King/ M. Scott
For: G. Smith, R. King, M. Scott, L. Judd Against: A. McCulloch

Moved that cabin  increase as per Managers recommendation  Kitchen $120 peak $60 off peak
Ensuites $220.00 peak $100 off peak R. King/ G. Smith carried
A. McCulloch would like it stated that he believed the Board had been swayed by a group of ASH who directly benefitted from the proposal. In his opinion it was not a balanced view as Messrs Strom & Shanaghan have a vested interest. Chairperson was concerned that the information the board originally used  to determine the budget was less extensive than it needed to be. There were errors and hence the need for the review.  The next budget would be determined on much more extensive.
· Development for 2011 see attached. G. Shanaghan’s presentation – Mr Shanaghan requested that the no. of camp groups that have been turned away be clarified. Was concerned that adhoc developments were not following a financial business plan. A lack of sound business, sound financial, and business plan… There were no questions from the Board
A. McCulloch suggested that the area behind surf club be designated for group camping, equally can be used for campsites, vans etc. but it would give another angle to work upon. As a school teacher he is aware of the demand for water safety training and that the reserve and local area had many features that  could be utilized. 

The manager was asked for input R. Gunson said that he has not had to turn many groups away, those 
that he has turned away were looking for cabins. R. King said more information is required to work out 
usage and size of future cabins so that the cabins could accommodate up to 50 people. 

M. Scott suggested speaking with Surf Club and possible usage of their dormitories


Moved additional cabins be placed in areas as indicated. See below
R. King/ A. McCulloch 
carried

Moved area as earmarked Group Camping Zone be used for large camp groups and to keep other options open 
A. McCulloch/ G. Smith
 carried
· Policies resulting from Management plan – It was proposed that the following be added to the Boards Policy manual.

Policies/directives to guide Management in support of the Management Plan.

Everyone should have a safe and enjoyable experience.
All users Welcomed and encouraged to “share with care”
Good communication will occur at all times - personally and in all media.

An up to date Signage Plan will be maintained with only clear effective signage to be used.

A Suggestions/Complaints Log be maintained and viewed by Board.
To meet the goal of being a Good Employer, Employment contracts will be current, Rosters and Records of hours worked and leave owing will be accurate.

Procedures manual managers’ responsibility to ensure it is up to date and that staff have access to and are familiar with.

An Asset Register detailing compliance and inspection schedules will kept up to date.

A Safety inspections schedule with appropriate hazard management procedures will be in place.

All Paperwork to be processed and filed appropriately for 7 years.

Moved the above be included into policy manual

A. McCulloch/ L. Judd Carried

· That the Board discuss adopting a policy on new annual camp sites that become available – Former Waiting List is now redundant due to it being so old. A ballot widely advertised and name drawn, 6 monthly, yrly or adhoc.discussed.
Moved for the following policy – ‘IF’ the Board decides to make available an annual site holding it will be widely advertised for applications to enter a ballot, and will be done annually M. Scott/ R. King Carried
· Dune and beach update – South end steps in front of toilet block moved to the South end of beach and new steps placed in front of toilets. Experimental planting will be assisted by L. Shaft
· Upcoming events on the reserve-  None
· Future Meetings – Next ordinary meeting April 28th confirmed
Exclusion of the public
Moved:
 A. McCulloch/M. Scott 
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – to protect the privacy of natural persons (Section 7(2) (a))

Carried

Moved G. Smith/ M. Scott

That Richard Gunson be permitted to remain at this meeting after the public has been excluded, because of their knowledge of the 30 day rule issues. This knowledge will be of assistance in relation to the matter to be discussed.
Carried
IN COMMITTEE: Management issues, ASH site agreements and allocations
OUT OF COMMITTEE: 9.30 PMThe Board considered and approved on compassionate grounds several dispensations re 30 day rule

Moved; A. McCulloch/ L. Judd carried

The Board resolved that new agreements would only be posted out if and when the terms and conditions of the current agreement are met. A McCulloch/L Judd Carried
The Board will act upon employment lawyer (Mr. Magees) advice

A. McCulloch/ R. King carried
MEETING CLOSED AT 9.40 PM
Finance report February 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  28/02/11                    $503.8k

Expenditure Actual 28/02/11                                 $478.0k
Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 28/02/11         $25.8k

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $19.4k

Savings a/c       $100.5k

Term deposits $234.2k

Loans x 2 Total $129.3k

Operating revenue to 28 February is $15k or 3% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees($50K), extra campers, En-suite cabins, Interest income and internet access charges which is covering the shortfall in Long term site fees (-$47k).

Expenses

February’s YTD Actual expenditure is $31K or 7% above the budgeted expenditure and is $39k ahead of last year’s February YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 28 February is $25.9k which is $16.3k less than the budgeted surplus for February YTD. 

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 $122,485.29

Investments                                     $234,211.61

Fixed Assets                                  $2,001,625.36

Current Liabilities                              $23,374.57

Term Liabilities                                $129,262.58

Equity                                            $2,205,685.11

The year end forecast shows an expected surplus of $16,131 compared to the budget of $38k.

In an attempt to obtain more meaningful information for forward planning I will request our Accounting firm to identify in the accounts that expenditure that relates specifically to the cabins so that we can determine the return on our investment in the cabins.

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison
Development proposal 2011
Group Camping ZoneThat the board consider a zone to be actively marketed to schools and similar groups as a group camping area with particular emphasis on obtaining bookings either side of the peak season. That the surf club be approached as to their interest in delivery of water safety programmes as part of “package” deals.
Additional CabinsProposed sites as below for discussion.[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]


Purpose to supply sleeping quarters for larger groups- kitchen, bathroom facilities being available in adjacent utility block. 

Managers report

March 2011 

Visitors to the park continue to arrive in good numbers and the units are still well patronized.

The Kitchen cabins up to the 24th were at 58%

The self contained are at 85%

Powered sites 16%

Tent sites 13%

Easter bookings are rolling in with most powered sites gone.

Security has been organised and in place for that weekend.

The disabled facility door on the top block has been replaced by Altherm aluminium.

They are trying to source a slide indicator bolt to affix to it so can show “in use”.

The lot 16 dining area is still under construction, the roof is currently being made and will be installed between Wednesday and Friday this week, when the roof is on the concrete will be laid , probably by the middle of April as the contractor is away on holiday from this week.

Power readings will be done next week ready to be sent with the new contracts.

With Easter at the end of April this year, we have to wait to see how some will get on with their 30 days.

There are around 20 site holders who need to complete their 30 days, We have been made aware of three who have had circumstances this year that have prevented them doing their 30 days.

The fence has been moved at the staff unit, it requires a little more fencing to be done to complete the new section and the two flax bushes and ice plants that were removed initially will be replanted

Richard and Noela.

Managers

Public Forum – Neil Strom

Can I please recommend to you the report that’s going to be discussed tonight. It is a comprehensive analysis of the camping revenue that flows from the camping activities at Waipu Cove and a blueprint for the income mix for future years. It is balanced, reasonable & equitable across all categories. If there anyone on the board who finds that’s not the case I would please ask you to let me know now so I can answer any questions. 
For the first time in many, many years the board has been provided with a complete picture of how Waipu stacks up with its competition rather than the very narrow views which have set the agenda over the last number of years. I say very narrow because so much of the data that is used has been faulty for one reason or another or taken in isolation and out of context with other aspects of camp life in all its forms. We only have to go back to the decision from October/November 2009 concerning the attempt to limit people who would be allowed to stay on annual sites without incurring extra costs. That was a completely unbalanced view too, which was reversed once a proper assessment of the cause & effect were done. 

We, Greg and I, as representatives of hundreds of campers, principally but not exclusively, annual site holders ask you most sincerely to not tinker with the rates set back at the November meeting but to throw them out completely and start again with real, quantified data. I say throw them out because even the recommendations voted and approved have glaring anomalies in them, or so it seemed to us.
To check that we asked for Site Inventory data and the Proposed Budget calcs and we received a document which told us the peak rate was going to $38.71, shoulder rates were going to $30.11 and winter to $24. Which in themselves is quite strange. And it doesn’t help thinking that those numbers must be pre GST, because post GST the numbers are still quite strange at $44.52, $34.63 and $27.60 respectively. There’s also no mention of children’s rates & no mention of extra adult rates. How are these to be set?
Please just accept that the recommendations from the report are as good and balanced and as equitable as we could possibly make them and still be fair to everyone while achieving the income targets that are desired. A full and completely comprehensive rating structure is required. Nothing more and certainly nothing less, and we urge you to adopt the recommendations contained in the report. 

Neil Strom
28th March 2011
